
March 19, 2013 

Hello everyone, I have just returned from taking a youth team to Ecuador this past Saturday. We had a 

really wonderful week. The team worked high in the Andes Mountains with the Quechua Indians. 

We were blessed to see 840 Indians give their lives to the Lord Jesus. The team was young and excited 

as you might imagine. Many of them had never shared the Gospel, and I believe all of them experienced 

a great week of ministry. I wanted to say thank you to all of those that recently responded to the letters 

I sent out prayerfully asking each one to consider making a donation to the ministry. The ministry is 

doing well, but just as times are increasingly difficult, the ministry has suffered as well. The economy has 

made it hard on most people to give, but our Lord always proves Himself faithful. 

 I wanted to let everyone know that on Tuesday, March 29th, I will be undergoing back surgery once 

again. Please be in prayer for me as I have two trips in June. The doctor says if I take good care of myself, 

I should be good by summer time. I have also had several preaching and teaching (evangelism) 

opportunities as of recent. This is always good for the ministry. The Happy Feet board meeting was just 

at the end of February and the new 2013 budget was set according to the possible amount of teams in 

the 2013 mission year. So, time is already passing by quickly, and I have already had some first-hand 

experience of all that our Lord is going to do. Thank you all for your love of the Lord and how you prove 

yourself with your love of Happy Feet International. 

God Bless you all and remember, TELL SOMEONE ABOUT HIM TODAY !! 

Bill C. 
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